
         Committee Room “A” 
         City Hall, Saskatoon, SK 
         Thursday, March 6, 2014 
         at 11:00 a.m. 
 
 
 MINUTES 
 
 OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
 
 NAMING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 
 
  PRESENT: His Worship the Mayor, Chair 

Councillor A. Iwanchuk 
Open Space Consultant Ballantyne 
Senior Planner Kotasek-Toth 
Heritage and Design Coordinator Gutmann 
Administrator Waldbauer 
Senior Planner Schulz 
Committee Assistant Hudson 

 
 
1. Minutes 
 
RESOLVED: that the minutes of meeting held on November 28, 2013, be approved. 
 
 
2. Naming Advisory Committee Report 
 (File No. CK. 6310-1)    
 
Report of the Committee Assistant: 
 

“Attached is a report of the General Manager, Community Services Department 
dated February 5, 2014, advising of names applied since the last meeting, and 
containing the following name submissions which have been received and require 
the Committee’s direction. 

 
  General Naming Requests 
 

• Germain 
• Howse 
• Krempien 
• Shevchenko 
• Sahli 
• White 
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Specific Naming Requests 
 

• Brighton (or alternate) – to be applied to the first neighbourhood 
within the Holmwood Suburban Development Area and added to the 
Names Master List for future use when naming arterial roadways.” 

 
Mr. Michael Murphy spoke to the Committee in regards to the ‘Krempien’ application, 
expressing that Brian Krempien is remembered fondly in the community, as a 
“champion” of the underdog – an educator, organizer, and moving force for the 
unemployed.  
 
Mr. Don Armstrong, Vice President, and Mr. Brad Zurevinski, Land Development 
Manager, representing Dundee Developments were in attendance for comments and 
questions on the ‘Brighton’ (or alternate) name suggestion.  They noted that the 
alternative names provided to the Committee for consideration relate to the topography, 
themes and features of the area and surrounding neighbourhoods, whereas ‘Brighton’ is 
a unique and distinct name that will set a new identity for the Holmwood Sector – it is 
their first choice.  Mr. Armstrong stated that Dundee hopes to sell lots this year. 
 
The gallery was excused prior to further discussion and consideration of the 
applications. 
 
Upon review of the policy and discussion regarding all of the name submissions, the 
following was noted: 
 

• ‘Brighton’ (no suffix) submission was well received;  
• ‘Shevchenko’ submission to be flagged on list as ‘street only’;  
• ‘Sahli’ submission does not meet criteria for addition to the list at this time; and  
• ‘White’ submission does not meet criteria for addition to the list at this time – 

further, the Committee identified more rural than civic contribution. 
 
RESOLVED:  1) that the information be received;  
 

2) that the Administration refer the name submissions for ‘Sahli’ and 
‘White’ back to the respective applicants, requesting further 
information on community involvement; and 

 
3) that a report be submitted to City Council recommending: 
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a) that the names ‘Germain’, ‘Howse’, ‘Krempien’, and 
‘Shevchenko’ be added to the Names Master List; and  
 

b) that the name ‘Brighton’ be applied to the first 
neighbourhood within the Holmwood Suburban Development 
Area and added to the Names Master List for future use 
when naming arterial roadways. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 11:32 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
              
        His Worship the Mayor, Chair 


